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By letter dated February 8, 1988, Southern California Edison Company 
(SCE) submitted the results of a survey of nearby hazardous cargo traffic.  
This survey was conducted in accordance with San Onofre Nuclear Generating 
Station (SONGS) Units 2 and 3 Technical Specification 6.9.1.14, which 
requires that the licensee periodically monitor the hazardous cargo 
traffic on Interstate 5 (1-5) and the AT&SF railway in the vicinity of the 
plant.  

The staff has reviewed SCE's analysis of the survey results and concurs 
with the licensee that the risk to the plant from hazardous cargo traffic 
on the above transportation routes is acceptably small and is within the 
guidelines of Standard Review Plan (SRP) 2.2.3. Specifically, the results 
of the survey indicate that the risk of toxic gas incapacit-at on of the 
control room operators remains acceptably small (less than 10 /year).  
Similarly, the risk with respect to traffic accidents involving explosions 
also remains acceptably low (less than 10-'/year).  

It should be noted, however, that SCE's analysis of the survey results 
is incorrect in its application of the SRP 2.2.3 guidelines to toxic 
gases. The licensee applies the guidelines individually to each event 
involving the release of a particular toxic gas. On this basis, the 
licensee concludes that the risk of control room operatior incapacit
ation due to each toxic material separately is within the guidelines.  
The correct procedure is to sum the contributions from all relevant toxic 
material events and to apply the SRP 2.2.3 guidelines to the resultant 
aggregate toxic gas risk. In the case of SONGS 2 and 3, however, the 
contributions from chlorine and ammonia need to be subtracted, since 
specific protection against these is provided for in the plant design. On 
this basis, te survey results indicate that the total toxic gas risk is 
less than 10 /year.  

With proper application of SRP 2.2.3 guidelines, as described above, and 
on the basis of the current hazardous cargo traffic near SONGS 2 and 3, 
the staff finds that the total risk with respect to each type of hazard 
(i.e., toxic gas, overpressure) remains acceptably small.  

88072106 88062j 7 PDR ADOCK 05000361 
PDR.


